MINISTER’S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON SPECIAL EDUCATION (MACSE)
COMMUNICATION: COLLABORATING WITH THE COMMUNITY
October 2020
The purpose of this form is to obtain targeted feedback to support discussion at the next MACSE meeting.  Please use this form to gather input on issues related to special education programs and services.
INSTRUCTIONS:

· Please submit the completed form electronically to your MACSE representative by September 25, 2020.

SUBMITTED BY:  LDA Ontario 

EXCEPTIONALITY/SECTOR:  Learning Disabilities
                         (Name of Organization)
 
	SUCCESSFUL PRACTICES
	· Successful virtual Educators’ Institute in August 2020
· Recommendations released by a subcommittee of the K-12 Education Standards Development Committee on addressing  COVID-19 Barriers for Students with Disabilities.
· Acknowledgement by the Ministry of Education, in Approach to reopening schools for the 2020-2021 school year, that “Some students, such as those with learning disabilities, may require additional time and supports to close the gaps in their learning.”
· Direction to school boards in PPM 164, Requirements for Remote Learning, that for students with special education needs:

•
Where appropriate, educators should provide more opportunities than the minimum requirements for synchronous learning for students with special education needs, based on their individual strengths and needs, and provide differentiated support and instruction.

•
Educators should continue to provide accommodations, modified expectations, and alternative programming to students with special education needs, as detailed in their IEPs. If it is not possible to meet a student's needs through synchronous learning, educators and families will work together to find solutions.

•
School boards are encouraged to provide continued access to assistive technology, including Special Equipment Amount (SEA) equipment, where possible, to support students with special education needs as they participate in remote learning. In situations where access to assistive technology is not feasible, educators are expected to work with students and parents to determine workable solutions on an individual basis.


	CHALLENGES /ISSUES
	· In spite of direction from the Ministry that they could be included, few students with learning disabilities seem to have been invited to participate in summer transition programs.
· Some students with learning disabilities faced delays in accessing assessments due to Covid19 and thus delayed IPRCs. 
· Students with learning disabilities often have co-existing social-emotional difficulties and six months of being out of school may have exacerbated these. 


	POSSIBLE SOLUTIONS / FUTURE DIRECTIONS
	· Plans at the school and school board level to provide the extra support needed to close gaps in learning for students with learning disabilities.
· School boards find ways to expedite backlogs of IPRCs.
· Strategies to target learning gaps and social-emotional needs to be included in updated IEPs. 


	OTHER COMMENTS


	It must be acknowledged that the Ministry of Education and school boards have been facing extraordinary challenges and having to adapt to continuous changes. Many people have been working very hard over the last six months trying to make the best plans in the changing situations. The needs of students with special education needs, including students with learning disabilities, must always be kept in mind in this ongoing process. 



